November 14th, 2004

Hi Gavin

I guess you are in Los Angeles at the moment. Nope! You are not! Nice to have had the chat on the phone.. There won’t be as much to write about this week if the entries in my computer diary are anything to go buy. 

The second attack by US Forces, including Marines, on Fallujah began last Monday and is mostly over now it seems. Except that the main prize has escaped – again. I watch the news on TV, but I must say it hurts me when I hear of Allied casualties, especially when I hear the name ‘Marines’ mentioned. Do you watch the events in Iraq on TV, knowing that many of your mates are involved? 

Last Thursday, November 11th, was Armistice day. And today is Remembrance Day in HK. There were several articles on one page of the SCMP relating to it. One was about the former HK Volunteers / Defence Force, which is celebrating its 150th anniversary. They are having displays, exhibitions and talks at the Coastal Defences Museum (which I still have not visited!) and special tours for former members from overseas who have returned. There was another about New Zealand getting a Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. They are one of the few countries to participate in WWI who did not have one. It has been set up at the National War Memorial in Wellington, just over the road from where I boarded while studying in Wellington. They brought back the remains of a soldier from the Western Front. There is always the possibility that it could be Nana’s uncle, whose body was never found, as you know, otherwise it would have been in the cemetery at Messines Ridge that we visited. 
Death of Yasser Arafat was finally announced on Armistice day. I say ‘finally’ as he may have been dead for several days, but the announcement was delayed for political reasons Reading in the paper, there is a lot of suspicion as to what he actually died of. Anyway, now that he has gone, there may, just may, be a better chance for peace in Palestine. 
I mentioned some time ago that I went on a 36-hour fast (Saturday evening to Monday morning) except for Soya milk drink. I continued that last Sunday, until having a lunch in the evening. Will do something similar today; have just had some Soya milk and a banana for breakfast. 

Did quite a lot of exercise again this past week and it felt quite good. On Monday, after gym, I swam 2 km. Did 7 km for the whole week. This is more than I used to do in the past even if I was only doing swimming and nothing else. The last day for the pool is tomorrow so will have one more swim. I will start hiking next Saturday. 

That’s seems to be it for now. As I said, not as much this week!

Cheers
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